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Funds in the City Reserve 
 
Under Municipal Code Chapter 2-53 for the City of Chicago, the Council Office of Financial Analysis 
(COFA) is required to conduct financial analyses or respond to inquiries upon the request of a member 
of the City Council. 
 
On March 10, 2025, Alderman Waguespack of the 32nd Ward submitted the following request to COFA: 
 

Can [COFA] assist me if you could help me nail down the total amount of funds we have in city 
reserves (the latest discernable amount) separate from any reserves in our pension funds.  

 
 
This COFA report is in response to Alderman Waguespack request, in addition to the request COFA 
provides a brief background. 
 
City of Chicago Reserves 
 
The City of Chicago Reserves account is also known as Chicago’s rainy-day fund, also known as the 
Budget Stabilization fund. This is a reserve account that is used to address economic challenges or 
unexpected revenue shortfalls to ensure the continuity of government operations. Fund Stabilization, 
Operating Liquidity Fund, Budget Stabilization Funds and Rainy-Day Fund are all terms used to describe 
the Reserve.  
 
The Department of Finance (DOF) has oversight for the Reserve Fund. According to the DOF, the fund 
has had a $50MM balance since 2021 and can be found in Exhibit 3 Governmental Funds Balance Sheet 
lodged in the amount for the General Fund’s Assigned Fund Balance (p. 36 of the FY23 report: 
$773.5MM). (MS. Salao. Email correspondence. March 6, 2025).  
 
The FY23 ACFR report is the most current audited report. The $50MM is the amount dedicated to non-
pension reserves.  
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